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Dear Members 

It has been a wonderful year as President of 

WALL, and it is amazing how 

fast time has flown.  Meeting 

so many new members and 

attending a variety of new 

classes this year have been 

two of the highlights of my 

year.  I sincerely hope that 

each of    you have enjoyed 

this year as much I did.   I want to send out a 

great big thank you for all of the members who 

have worked so conscientiously to make this a 

banner year not only for the record new WALL 

memberships, but also for the wonderful new 

classes, and the great shared memories of the 

entire year that was involved in making 

everything happen.  I am particularly grateful 

for the suggestions and new ideas from many 

of the members and the positive feedback 

about WALL. I urge each of you to continue to 

provide suggestions for new classes and 

projects. 

As we close the year, I would also like thank 

the outgoing President of Wesleyan, Ruth 

Knox, for her support to the 

WALL program,  

We also congratulate the new 

President, Vivia Fowler who 

has also been an outstanding 

supporter of the WALL 

program. 

As we prepare for the Fall Semester, let me remind 
you of the annual meeting for all WALL members 

that will be held at 1:00-3:00 
PM on May 26, 2017 in the 
L.P. Corn Room of the 
beautiful Pierce Chapel 
located on the Wesleyan 
Campus.  Election of new 
officers for the 2017-2018 
year will be held, as well a 
vote to make changes to 
WALL By-Laws concerning 

the establishment of a Finance Committee.  
 
As a reminder, members are encouraged to 
volunteer to run for office.  Your participation as 
volunteers is what makes WALL thrive and 
continue to succeed.  If you would like to volunteer, 
please contact Vince Coughlin at 
vince.coughlin@cox.net or me at 
stharpe69@gmail.com. 
 
Warmest Regards 

Sandy Tharpe 

WALL President 
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Please vote by checking the appropriate response: 

The proposed change in the By-Laws 

 ARTICLE VII.5.  The Finance Committee shall include the College Treasurer and at least three Academy members one 

of wh0m will serve as the Finance Committee Chairperson.  The members of the Finance Committee shall be approved by the 

Board of Directors.  The function of the Finance Committee is to propose a budget for the following fiscal year and to review and 

approve expenditures.  The budget will be submitted to the Board of Directors at the final Board meeting of the current fiscal 

year. 

____ Approve 

____ Do Not Approve  

Election of Officers.   

Note: Officers up for election include President-Elect, Curriculum Chair-Elect, Secretary, Public 

Relations Chair, Finance Committee Chair. 

In some instances, there are announced candidates for an office; however, members may 

nominate candidates from the floor or write-in a candidate. 

President Elect: 

   _____ Vince Coughlin 

   ____________________ Write-in 

 

Curriculum Chair-Elect 

   ____ Ed Brewton 

   _____________________Write-in 

 

Secretary  

   ____ Garnett Lindsay (Incumbent) 

   _____________________Write-in 

 

Public Relations 

   ___Sandy Tharpe 

   ____________________Write-in 

 

Finance Chair 

   _____Vince Coughlin 

   ___________________Write-in 

 

Under the WALL By-Laws the previous positions of President-Elect and Curriculum Chair-Elect 

automatically rise to the positions of President and Curriculum Chair, respectively.  Those officers 

are: 

 
President – Richard Davies 
Curriculum Chair – Wendy Meyer Von Bremen 

2017 Annual Meeting: Sample Ballot  
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Wesleyan College offers so much to our WALL 

members and to the community at large. Many 

events on campus are open to the public (most are 

free of charge) and will continue during the 

summer months. 

Click here or on the Wesleyan logo above for an updated 

list of the Arts and Cultural Events hosted each month by 

As you have already read in this newsletter, there are important decisions being made at 

our annual members meeting scheduled for May 26, 2017 from 1:00-3:00 at Pierce 

Chapel in the L.P. Corn Room.  

At the meeting, you will also receive information concerning the Fall classes and will 

have an opportunity to register for upcoming courses.  Please check on-line for the 

latest on upcoming courses for WALL. Click here and sign-in. 

Please Mark the Date and Plan to Join Us 

May Annual Meeting Will Include Fall Info and Registration 

Professional Artist and Educator Clarence Betleyoun 
joined WALL this spring to lead a drawing course for 
our members. These photos show the class at work 

on still life 

WALL went backstage at Theatre Macon this 

semester for a look at the work required to bring the 

magic of plays and musicals to life. Theatre Director 

Jim Crisp greets members before class 

http://www.wesleyancollege.edu/community/Arts-and-Cultural-Events-Calendar-Home.cfm
http://www.wesleyancollege.edu/community/Arts-and-Cultural-Events-Calendar-Home.cfm
http://www.wesleyancollege.edu/community/Arts-and-Cultural-Events-Calendar-Home.cfm
https://pierce.wesleyancollege.edu/Wall/Default.aspx
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President    Sandy Tharpe 

President-Elect                              Richard Davies 

Secretary   Garnett Lindsay 

Curriculum 

Chair                              
Vince Coughlin 

Curriculum Chair-

Elect                    
Wendy Meyer Von Bremen 

Public Relations 

Chair                     
Nan Cleveland 

WALL is a volunteer organization. Getting 

everyone involved will lead to a more 

successful future.  

The time commitment is reasonable and we 

would love to hear from anyone who might be 

interested. 

Just click on the links below to email two 

terrific volunteers and find out more. 

Vince Coughlin  

Sandy Tharpe 

Board Members 

WALL 2016-17 
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